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PROGRAMS YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

 

Tom Kozura was the speaker for the 
meeting with a discussion of his very rare 
1931 Ford Model-A Phaeton.  This car spent 
decades in Argentina before returning to the 
US where it was restored in Virginia and 
won two major awards 20 years ago.  
 

 

 
Jeff Hoag, General Manager of Scott Lake 
Country Club spoke about the changes in the 
golfing industry.  Scott Lake remains a strong 
course while several courses in the area 
have closed. Jeff also spoke about the LIV-
PGA controversy in terms of player salaries/
winnings.  
 
 

 
 

Forrest Hoppe from the Golden K club is a member of 
the Grand Rapids Climate Coalition which began in 
October/ November 2020.  They have a goal to make 
Grand Rapids Carbon Neutral by 2030.  The Coalition 
will continue to push and encourage the City 
Commission to do more and go further. Today, the 
Coalition's focus is on the upcoming election and how 
change can be made through the elected officials.  You 
can check out their website at grclimate.org.  
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Future Programs/Events 

The club meets every 

Tuesday from 11:30AM to 

12:30PM. 

Boulder Creek Golf Club 

5750 Brewer Ave NE 

Belmont Michigan 49306  

616.363.1330  

Always remember— 

#KidsNeedKiwanis  

October 12 

David Heyboer 
Friends of the  

White Pine Trail 

October 19 

Hope Banks and Sheila 
Williams  

Feeding  America  

October 18 

Aktion Club  
Zoom Meeting 

November 2 

Directors Meeting 

November 2 

John LaPorte and his 
Carving Hobby  

October 26 

Scott Christie  
North Kent Connect  

https://scottlake.com/
https://scottlake.com/
http://grclimate.org


Typically we would have a ceremony every year to celebrate the 

Legion of Honor members for that year.  Because of the 

pandemic, we have not had a Legion of Honor ceremony in 

several years and we decided that it’s time to catch up.    

Our Lt. Gov. Mike Martin presided over the ceremony.   

 

Below are the members, the year that we should have given them the award, and their 

number of years in Kiwanis.    

             

             

 

 

 

 

           

 

           2019 Bill Weitzel 30 years     2020 Jerry Swett 40 years    2020 Jack Lehman 30 years 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       

                                     2022 Bob Mills 30 years     2022 Larry Goodlander 35 years              

 

 

           

 

 

                                                        

                                                      2022 Bruce Warber 50 years 

Not pictured 2019 Linda Paige 30 years & Ron Karelse 45 years  

                                    2021 Craig Avery 45 years 

The primary purpose of  

this club is to improve 

the quality of life for 

children and families 

worldwide by adhering 

to the Objects of Kiwa-

nis International.   The 

objectives were ap-

proved in 1924 and 

through the decades, 

they have remained un-

changed.    

 To give primacy to 
the human and spir-
itual, rather than to 
the material values 
of life.  

 To encourage the 
daily living of the 
Golden Rule in all 
human relation-
ships.  

 To promote the 
adoption and appli-
cation of higher so-
cial, business, and 
professional stand-
ards.  

 To develop, by pre-
cept and example, a 
more intelligent, ag-
gressive, and ser-
viceable citizenship.  

 To provide, through 
Kiwanis clubs, a 
practical means to 
form enduring 
friendships, to ren-
der altruistic service 
and to build better 
communities.  

 To cooperate in cre-
ating and maintain-
ing that sound pub-
lic opinion and high 
idealism which 
make possible the 
increase of right-
eousness, justice, 
patriotism, and good 
will.  

We are on the web: kiwanisgrandrapids.org 

Facebook:: Kiwanis Grand Rapids North 

Twitter: kiwanisgr 

LEGION OF HONOR AWARDS 

http://www.kiwanisgrandrapids.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Kiwanis-Grand-Rapids-North/229727353707316
https://twitter.com/kiwanisgr


CLUB SERVICE RECAP  

 

Habitat for Humanity  

Hours Total — 16 

Members Involved  1 

 

Mentoring 

Hours Total— 3 

Members involved 1 

Children Served—1 

 

Tutoring and First Tee 

Hours Total — 6 

Members Involved—1 

Children Served—35 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiwanis Trivia 
Nothing is more important than the safety of the children Kiwanis serves. That’s why 
Kiwanis International dedicates a week each year to youth protection. In 2022, Youth 

Protection week is October 10-14, giving Kiwanis clubs the opportunity to conduct 
important youth protection training and evaluate the club’s compliance.  

OFFICER INSTALLATION 

Lt. Governor Mike Martin also presided over the installation of officers for the 

2022-23 Kiwanis Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    President—Tim Breadon                                            Treasurer— Sarah Pastoor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     Directors— John LaPorte, Larry Goodlander, Pat Newcombe 

 

Not pictured Secretary Linda Paige and Director Ron Karelse 

 

 

03 Wes Roth    

22 Ormal Saathoff 

28 Jerry Swett 

October  


